
abc Briefing Note
  

To               Audit Committee                                                              Date  16th February 2015 

  

Subject      City Council Investment Activity   

  

  

 

 

1 Background and Purpose of the Note 
This note provides an update on the Council’s Treasury Management activity. 
 

2 Treasury Management Activity 
2.1 Appendix 1 in this report shows the Council’s Lending List – a list of those banking and 

government institutions that the Council’s Investment Strategy allows us to invest cash 
balances with. Appendix 2 shows the most recent list of investments that the Council holds. 

 
2.2 The current lending list is maintained in line with advice provided by our Treasury 

Management advisors (Arlingclose) which bases its judgement on information from credit 
rating agencies. 

 
2.3 Since the last report in October, there have been two main changes to the lending list. The 

first is the maturity limit for all institutions has been reduced. Institutions where the limit was 
13 months has been reduced to 6 months and institutions where the limit was 6 months has 
been reduced to 100 days. This is due to deteriorating global growth prospects, especially in 
the Eurozone to counter the risk of another Eurozone crisis. Secondly, Coventry Building 
Society has raised additional capital and as such has been added to our counterparty lending 
list. 

  
2.4 The total level of investment balances held by the Council stood at £98.4m as at 30th January 

2015 compared with £110.0m as at 31st January 2014 and £118.7m reported to Audit and 
Procurement Committee as at 3rd October 2014. The breakdown of these balances is shown 
below. 

 

 31/01/2014 
£m 

03/10/2014 
£m 

30/01/2015 
£m 

Bank Deposits 41.7 60.0 62.0 

Local Authority Deposits 37.8 13.0 18.0 

Money Market Funds 13.4 28.5 2.5 

Long Term Investments 17.1 17.2 15.9 

Total 110.0 118.7 98.4 

 
 
2.5 It is expected that some significant amounts of cash will be paid out in this financial year as 

part of the Friargate development. 

 



2.6 Since the last report, £5m of short term borrowing has been undertaken partly to cover 
temporary troughs in short term cash-flows and partly to ensure that lines of credit remain 
open in the future should the need for more borrowing arise because counterparties are more 
likely to lend to us, and at better rates of interest, if we enter the borrowing market 
reasonably regularly. 

 

Author: Paul Hammond - Accountant 

Resources Directorate 

2nd February 2015 
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